
Thank you from Raven Rural Crime Watch 
Posted April 6, 2017 

 

Received a call from the Innisfail RCMP detachment Sgt thanking us for all the calls regarding 

suspicious activity that were received. Some of the calls led to some important connections and 

they were able to make some arrests. 

 

So keep the calls coming if you see something that appears suspicious.  No call is too minor in 

nature.  Each call we make is logged and recorded.  From these records, decisions can be made 

as to whether an increase in staffing in certain areas is required. 

 

I read in the newspaper that Red Deer County is getting an extra RCMP officer who will be 

dedicated to rural property crimes.  My guess is that he/she will be one busy person.   

 

You may have noticed some extra signage going up in our Crime Watch areas.  We are in the 

process of putting signs that read " All suspicious activity is reported" under the large Rural 

Crime Watch Area signs currently in place. 

 

Thanks to all our members in their effort to decrease the incidents of property crime in our 

neighbourhoods. 

 

 

 

Fred Grono, Vice President 

Raven CWS 


